
“One child, one teacher, one book, one pen can change the world.”  

- Malala Yousafzai  

Dear Board District 3 Family,  

The end of this academic year is at our doorstep and I know that our 
school communities are busily planning for culmination, graduation, 
and end-of-the-year celebrations. I look forward to the ones that I will 
have the opportunity to attend and I extend the warmest year-end 
wishes to all BD 3 schools and to every site throughout LAUSD.  

In particular, I want to congratulate all of our Graduating High School 
Seniors, and their families, who have worked so hard to reach this 
critical milestone.  

We cannot really talk about the promising and productive futures that 
we expect for our children without acknowledging the role that all our 
teachers play every day to prepare our students, not only for academic 
success, but for life beyond high school. I have often said that every day 
should be Teacher Appreciation Day, but it is fitting that every year, in 
the bountiful month of May, we take time to celebrate National Teacher 
Appreciation Week and Teacher Appreciation Day. In honor of this 
important annual recognition, I would like to share with you the joint 
letter issued by National Education President, Lily Eskelsen García, and 
National PTA President, Laura Bay, that eloquently expresses why we 
need to take every opportunity to recognize and thank our teachers, 
our heroes. 

http://www.nea.org/assets/docs/Teacher%20Thank%20You%
20Letter_Final.pdf 

May 21 - 27 is also the week that we recognize and honor the crucial 
contributions of classified District employees who are our "Everyday 

Heroes" and who play such a critical role in making sure that our children are safe and supported. To 
quote State Superintendent of Public Instruction, Tom Torlakson, "Classified employees make schools 
work and they care for the students... They have their official duties and they also have smiles for the 
students. Our classified people are part of the overall school team. There is a mutual respect and support 
between the administrators and the workers on the frontline who do the day-to-day work." 

Finally, I would like to thank all District parents and volunteers for your tireless efforts and commitment, 
and wish you all a very well-deserved and relaxing summer break. To our community partners, we are 
always grateful for your support and look forward to continued collaboration in the coming year.  

This will be our last newsletter for the year but we look forward to posting again after the start of the 
2017-2018 School Year which will begin on Tuesday, August 15th, 2017. 

 

 

Scott M. Schmerelson 
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Burbank Elementary School 

Board Member Schmerelson has a conversation with students at Burbank 
Elementary School as they hoist the California flag. Principal Paula Grace was 
proud to show Board Member Schmerelson the remodeled and restocked 
school library, which was accomplished through a partnership between the 
National Council of Jewish Women, Access Books, and the District.  

 

Rinaldi Adult Center 
Principal Ellen Baker and staff 
welcomed Board Member 
Schmerelson and Joseph Stark, 
Executive Director of LAUSD 
Division of Adult and Career 
Education, for a visit at the 
Rinaldi Adult Education Center. 
Rinaldi is one of five satellite campuses for the comprehensive North Valley Occupational Center and 
offers courses in English as a Second Language, Computer Literacy, and Adult Basic, Secondary, and High 
School Diploma programs. As a Former ESL teacher, Board Member Schmerelson was inspired to observe 
a very diverse group of adult students working hard to improve their English skills. 

Student Spotlights 
Teen Court  
The Teen Court Program supported by the Los Angeles Superior 
Court, Parents Educators Teachers in Action (PESA), and our hard-
working school site staff is one of the best pre-filing diversionary 
programs in the State of California. Operating at over 40 schools in 
Los Angeles County, the majority are L.A. Unified school sites 
including Northridge Academy and Grant High School in Board 
District 3. The program consists of high school students hearing 
cases, involving students who were arrested but diverted to the 
program, where a County Superior Court Judge presides at a 

hearing and supports meaningful outcomes for each student. High school peers are the jurors and can 
ask questions, determine culpability, and make a recommended sentence. The time and commitment 
of all the professional staff (judges, attorneys, plaintiffs, bailiffs, and probation officers), whose 
volunteerism sustains this program, is much appreciated. Board Member Schmerelson supports 
opportunities and programs like Teen Court that help our students learn from their mistakes and gain 
a second chance to become responsible, contributing members of their communities. 

 

Science Olympiad 
After taking 1st place at the Los Angeles Regional Science 
Bowl, the North Hollywood High School Science Bowl 
Team traveled to Washington D.C. to represent L.A. 
Unified at the national level. The team went undefeated 
with a 7-0 record in their round robin bracket and 
eventually placed 9th in the country overall, winning 
another $1,000 for their school. Of the five competing 
members on the A-team, only one is a senior, so they're 
well positioned to make a run at the national competition 
next year! 

Board District 3 Staff Spotlight 
On May 2, Canoga Park Early Education 
Center welcomed the Helpful Honda Dealers 
Program to award Special Education Teacher, 
Nancy Joaquin, the Helpful Honda Teacher 
Appreciation Award. Principal Sara Vasquez 
nominated Ms. Joaquin for the recognition 
citing her skills and dedication working with 
the EEC's Preschool Collaborative Classroom 
(PCC) that serves preschoolers with special 
needs along with general education students.  

Ms. Joaquin is a shining example of L.A. 
Unified educators who go above and beyond, 
transitioning from Early Education Center Teacher, to Parent Education Teacher, to Special Education 
Teacher. Over the past ten years, Ms. Joaquin has demonstrated commitment and expertise in early 
childhood education through her outstanding and creative lessons in all subject areas and through positive 
relationships with parents, staff and community partners.  

She uses effective interventions in the classroom to promote positive behavior among peers. Puppets, 
pictures, sign language, music, and prompts, allow children to learn to respect each other’s space, and to 
utilize conflict negotiation and resolution techniques. She also uses storytelling and role playing with 
traditional tales and nursery rhymes to engage children with social/emotional and language challenges in 
literacy. This develops her students’ love for storytelling, language and literacy skills, and fosters self-
esteem and confidence.  

Through use of pictures, instructional media and 
creative lesson plans, Ms. Joaquin creates a stimulating 
environment that supports the center's recently adopted 
Creative Curriculum. With the recent completion of an 
outdoor Nature Explorer classroom, the school site 
needed appropriate materials and supplies to reflect the 
optimal outdoor learning environment for their 
students with special needs. As part of the awards 
ceremony, Ms. Joaquin was surprised with the donation, 
by Southern California Honda Dealers, of the needed toys and learning resources including science 
equipment, CD players, musical instruments, and art supplies! 

With the new indoor and outdoor classroom supplies, Ms. Joaquin and her colleagues at Canoga Park 
Early Education Center can further enhance the outdoor learning environment with music, movement 
and science activities.  

To read the L.A. Unified’s Daily publication on this story, please visit: https://lausddaily.net/2017/05/early
-ed-center-teacher-celebrated-during-surprise-random-act-of-helpfulness/ Page 2 

Parent Spotlight (continued) 
A graduate of Reseda High School, Mr. Molina began volunteering in schools when he noticed the lack of 
music education and programs at school sites. His volunteerism is driven by how children are almost 
immediately impacted, “by letting them hear, see, feel and play an instrument for the first time in their 
life.” Mr. Molina knows firsthand how music instruction improves kids' mental and physical development 
and their ability to learn across all subject areas.  

Mr. Molina also believes that our schools could increase parent involvement and engagement by inviting 
parents to share their everyday abilities or hobbies (singing, reading, building, drawing, etc.) with their 
children's classmates. To learn more about Mr. Molina's music program, he can be contacted at 
ricky@rickymolina.com.  

As the subject of our Parent Spotlight for May, Board Member Schmerelson thanks and applauds      
Mr. Ricky Molina for the gift of music that he has given the young learners at Van Alden EEC. 

 

News 
Buddy Prom at John F. Kennedy High School 

Special education students at John F. Kennedy High School in Granada 
Hills were treated to their very own dance on May 18th. They celebrated 
the end of the school year at the annual “Buddy Prom” with DJ music, 
snapshots in a photo booth and friends.  

The Buddy Prom is the culminating event for the Nice Buddies 
Association, a student group that brings together general education 
students and special education students to create an inclusive environment for students with intellectual 
disabilities. 

To read further, please visit: http://www.dailynews.com/lifestyle/20170518/special-education-students-get-their-own-
buddy-prom 

To view a clip of KCAL 9 News covering the Buddy Prom, please visit: https://goo.gl/F8wHSO  

 

Nobel Charter Middle School Honors 
Los Angeles Dodger’s Announcer Vin 
Scully 

In honor of the recent retirement of 
longstanding professional baseball announcer  
Vin Scully, horticulture students of Nobel 
Charter Middle School have dedicated an area of 
their school garden to him. The section includes 
a plaque commemorating Vin Scully’s career 
with the Dodger family, Dodger-blue colored furniture, and a relaxing hammock.  

To view a clip about the Garden, please visit: https://goo.gl/KlYM8x  

 

Rally in the Valley’ Highlights Growing Popularity, Success of Robotics Programs 

Showcasing their budding high-tech skills and their 
well-established sportsmanship, more than 350 
students from more than a dozen schools participated 
last weekend in the fourth annual Rally in the Valley, a 
celebration of coding, robotics and engineering. 

Held at the Matadome auditorium at California State 
University - Northridge, the daylong tournament 
consisted of a research and development component 
and five categories of friendly competition: an 
obstacle course, follow-the-line, “space” challenge, 
team talk and “sumo” matches in which robots 

engaged in one-on-one combat. 

To read further, please visit: https://lausddaily.net/2017/05/rally-in-the-valley-highlights-growing-popularity-success-of
-elementary-robotics-programs/  

Student Spotlights (continued) 

Daniel described the enthusiasm from the children stating, “Kids light up 
when we arrive with brand new sports equipment, and the after-school 
program directors are extremely appreciative for what we are able to 
provide.” L.A.’s Best Program Coordinator for Canoga Park Elementary 
Mayra Castillo, Supervisor, Lorena Guzman, and Principal Roger Avilla II, 
expressed their appreciation and support for the event (All three pictured 
to the right with the Messinger Brothers).  

Looking ahead, the brothers would like to build on the organization’s 
success and support more schools. Any L.A. Unified school site interested 
in receiving support from HWH, should have their Principal contact Daniel Messinger by email at 
danielmessinger.625@gmail.com to discuss their after-school program’s needs. 

 

Local District Northwest Students Promote Reusing, Reducing, Repurposing  

On May 5th, Local District Northwest students participated in the second annual Recyclable Materials 
Fashion and Art Show, designed to raise awareness about the importance of reusing and recycling 
materials and reducing the solid waste sent to landfills. The Fashion and Art Show is a community 
collaboration involving L.A. Unified Schools, the Los Angeles Police Department’s West Valley Division, 
Waste Management of Los Angeles and the Los Angeles Kings professional ice hockey team. 

Proving the adage that one person’s trash is another’s treasure, more than a dozen students from Garden 
Grove, Bertrand Avenue and Parthenia Street Elementary schools modeled original fashions made from 
recycled and repurposed materials. As they strutted the red carpet, students featured creations made from 
snack bags, jewelry crafted from pop-tops and plastic straws, and entire outfits woven from newsprint. 

 

Parent Spotlight 
Mr. Ricky Molina, Parent of Van Alden Early Education Center Student, 
Gives the Gift of Music 
During the “Week of the Young Child,” 
celebrations at Van Alden Early Education 
Center, Principal Johanna Curd invited 
Board Member Schmerelson to join a 
parent-led Drum and Percussion lesson led 
by Mr. Ricky Molina. Mr. Molina is a 
musician and music instructor whose 
daughter is just finishing her second and 
final year at Van Alden EEC. He has been 
playing drums for 28 years and teaching 
drums and percussions for 18 years 
including a decade of providing lessons at 
schools. Last year, Mr. Molina was invited 
to play at Van Alden and, since then, he has 
been regularly leading Drum Circles with 
the children and early education staff.  

He explained there are several types of drum circles that he uses in his lessons. During the Board 
Member's visit, he demonstrated a Four Level Drum Circle created to encourage children to hear, see, 
feel, explore and play different percussion instruments. In a shared space, students take turns examining 
various shakers, congas, bongos, and drumheads. As Mr. Molina leads the lesson, he plays along with the 
students on a drum set while teaching the names of the instruments and pointing out the range of possible 
sounds. After becoming familiar with the various instruments, the children get to play along with a 
unifying drum beat led by Mr. Molina. The lesson culminates with students and staff dancing together to 
the shared musical beat.  
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District Events (continued) 

Working with the Los Angeles Department of Water 
and Power, they have expedited the installation of 
lighting around schools, collaborated with the Los 
Angeles Department of Transportation on matters of 
traffic and pedestrian safety, and thoroughly deserve 
the gratitude of our principals and school communities 
who feel safer and more secure at our neighborhood 
schools after working with the Task Force. 

The Canoga Park Early Education Center is the most 
recent BD 3 school to receive support from the 
program. Jackie and Jack completed a perimeter walk 
and visit of the site, joined by Rebecca Sherrill, of the 
Department of Water and Power, to address the need 
for lighting in the alleyway behind the campus. Board 
Member Schmerelson cannot speak highly enough about the City Attorney’s School Safety Task Force. The 
efforts of Deputy City Attorney Jaqueline Lawson, and Community Resource Specialist Jack Kayajian, 
have become an invaluable source of increased safety awareness and much needed resources for LAUSD 
schools in the West Valley. 

 

Council of Mexican and Mexican-American Administrators Scholarship Awards 
Dinner 

On May 11, 2017, the Council of Mexican American Administrators honored 22 LAUSD students at a 
festive dinner in Monterey Park. District officials and special guests had the opportunity to listen to 
students as they spoke of their interests, aspirations and the challenges conquered to arrive at this 
celebratory juncture of their academic lives. Speakers assured these young adults that their special status 
as outstanding student and community leaders would distinguish them as role models for future 
generations.  

Each student was awarded a $2,000 scholarship to support their higher educational goals. The scholarship 
recipients spoke enthusiastically about their future areas of study which included: Animal Science, Applied 
Mathematics, Biology, Business Administration, Computer and Electrical Engineering, Criminal Justice, 
Economics, Government, Latin American Studies, Neuroscience, Political Science, Physics and 
Psychology.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
AALA Scholarship and Community Awards Banquet 
The Associated Administrators of Los Angeles (AALA) hosted their annual Scholarship and Community 
Awards Banquet on May 17 at the Millennium Biltmore Hotel. This year, in honor of their 35th 
anniversary, thirty-five outstanding LAUSD scholars were awarded a $2,000 scholarship to continue their 
education. Some of the colleges and universities the scholarship recipients will be attending are: Columbia 
University, Dartmouth College, Harvard University, Smith College, UCLA, UC Davis, UC Irvine, UC 
Berkeley, University of Pennsylvania and Wellesley College.  

The following community volunteers were honored for the dedication, leadership and support that they 
contribute to their respective school sites on a daily basis:  

• Dr. Corinn Cross, Local District Northeast School Nurses;  
• Martin Diaz and Silvia Flores, Edison Middle School;  
• Brett Moody, Markham Middle School;  
• Helen Pacheco, Dominguez Elementary School; and  
• Gerry Farrell, Weigand Elementary School 

District Events (continued) 
North Hollywood High was chosen as the recipient of a beautification 
project on their campus as the Los Angeles contribution to Comcast 
Cares Day. The turnout of volunteers included well-known faces such as 
Scooby Doo, Minions, and local public officials.  

Board Member Schmerelson was in attendance with Local District 
Northeast Superintendent Linda Del Cueto, and Los Angeles City 
Council Member Paul Krekorian. Board Member Schmerelson is 
pictured with North Hollywood High School Principal Ricardo Rosales.  

 
North Valley Occupational Center Job Fair on April 28th  
North Valley Occupational Center hosted its Annual Job and Resource 
Fair on April 28, 2017. It was another successful event with 84 employers from all over the San Fernando 
Valley participating. NVOC’s cul-de-sac was buzzing with students and community members as they 
interacted with numerous professional and business entities and their representatives. This year, there was 
a large business presence from the Aviation and Machining industries. The Job Fair was attended by over 
2,000 people who came for the opportunity to apply for approximately 700 jobs. 

Much of the success of the job fair can be attributed to the generous support of local legislators, the City 
of Los Angeles, and the L.A. Unified Division of Adult and Career Education. Assembly Member Raul 
Bocanegra sent out 27,000 mailers inviting residents within the neighboring zip codes to attend. 

The Job Fair was kicked off by inspirational words and motivational messages from Assembly Member 
Raul Bocanegra, Assembly District 39, Ms. Diana Sanchez, Van Nuys Airport Public and Community 
Relations Director, Ms. Ruby Chavez, Chief of Staff for LAUSD Board Member Monica Ratliff District 6, 
and Ms. Ambrosia Solis, Community Affairs Deputy for LAUSD Board Member Scott Schmerelson. It was 
an honor to have these special guests drop by NVOC’s Job Fair and experience the positive energy 
generated by the event. 

Kudos to Ms. Elizabeth Peñuela, Assistant Principal, and her committee of 20 job fair planners for another 
productive event. Special thanks to Mr. Charles Garcia, Mr. Ismael Serrano, Ms. Donna Case, Ms. Melisse 
Bouziane, Mr. Ramiro Gonzalez and Ms. Sonia Nava for their outstanding contributions towards the 
success of this year’s job fair. Additionally, Ms. Peñuela had plenty of help from NVOC student volunteers. 
Karina Navarro and Muhammed Sagir Umar from Mr. Garcia’s Graphic Design class who worked on the 
graphics for the map and seating charts which were instrumental in the planning stages of the event. 

Ms. Peñuela and her team achieved their goals of connecting NVOC students with employers and 
resource providers. However, their work continues as they review this year’s event and started planning 
for next year. 
 

CSUN Sustainability Student Project 
On April 29, California State University Northridge hosted 
the 2017 Family Earth Day Celebration. CSUN partnered 
with 19 schools across the San Fernando Valley to provide a 
platform for students to showcase sustainability projects that 
they have been working on in the classroom.  

Dr. Lorraine Lundquist explained the importance of 
providing opportunities for different public institutions to 
work with and prepare young people for the environment 
they will inherit. She reminded the students that sustainability means acting in a way now that meets our 
needs without preventing future generations from meeting their needs. 

From Board District 3, Dixie Canyon, Castlebay Lane (pictured above), and Emelita Elementary Schools, 
Porter Ranch Community School, Holmes Middle School, and Kennedy and Canoga Park High Schools 
proudly displayed and eagerly presented their research and projects to members of the community.  

Site Visit: Canoga Park Early Ed Center 
Board District 3 schools have been partnering with the Los Angeles City Attorney’s School Safety Task 
Force-Neighborhood School Safety Program, which brings staff support and resources to L.A. Unified 
Schools. Deputy City Attorney, Jacquelyn Lawson, and Community Resource Specialist, Jack Kayajian, are 
the strategic team who lead the task force efforts by visiting school sites and meeting with Principals to 
identify areas of concern.  

Jack and Jackie, as they have become affectionately known within the LAUSD family, have met with many 
Principals, assessed a wide range of school safety concerns, and quickly addressed many issues.  
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News (continued) 
School Security Officers Add Restorative Justice 
to Skills Toolbox 
Recently, dozens of school security officers were trained in 
how to improve their communication skills and develop new 
tools to help them better understand and impact the 
students they serve. The learned the techniques also used in 
restorative justice programs, which change behaviors 
through positive support, collaborative-problem solving and 
community building rather than negative consequences. 

To read further, please visit: https://lausddaily.net/2017/04/school-security-officers-add-restorative-justice-to-skills-
toolbox/  

Board District 3 Student Advisory Council 
Final Meeting of the Year 

May 18th, was the final meeting of the school year 
for the Board District 3 Student Advisory Council 
(SAC). The keynote presentation for the meeting 
featured Chief Steven K. Zipperman of the Los 
Angeles School Police Department.  

Discussions regarding school safety, the presence of 
School Safety Officers and School Police Officers – 
including identifying the differences between them – 
provided lively insight to the work of L.A. Unified 
School Police. Over 25 students participated in 
small group discussions regarding strategies to 
ensure safe schools.  

The guest student speaker was Julia Macias – Vice President of the Student Advisory Council for L.A. 
Unified Superintendent Michelle King.  

This was the fourth meeting of the SAC which was launched in February. Board Member Schmerelson 
thanked the students for their participation and assured them that their interests and enthusiasm had 
become invaluable to him as a policy and decision maker at LAUSD.  
 

District Events 
Canoga Park Early Education Center 
Reveals Nature Explorer Classroom 
L.A. Unified staff, parents, community members and 
special guests recently celebrated the completion of 
the Nature Explore Classroom at Canoga Park Early 
Education Center. This outdoor learning space is 
designed to provide our youngest students with hands
-on experience and understanding of the natural 
world. The Nature Explore Classroom includes 
learning stations to accommodate group activities, 
large motor skills and climbing/crawling activities, 
building block construction, nature art creation, 
music and movement, garden planting, a sand and 
water play area and even a space for "messy materials" to be explored. 

Board Member Schmerelson served as the Master of Ceremonies for the event, welcoming guest speakers 
including Local District West Early Education Director Martha L. Boquez, L.A. Unified Chief of Facilities 
Executive Mark Hovatter, L.A. Unified Early Childhood Education Executive Director Dean Tagawa, 
Nature Explore Education Director Julie Rose, Canoga Park Early Education Center          
Principal Sara Vasquez, and Parent Advisory Committee Secretary Patricia Avellaneda. 
 

Comcast/NBCUniversal Annual Comcast Cares Day on April 22nd 
On April 22nd, over 400 volunteers participated in the Comcast/NBCUniversal Annual Comcast Cares 
Day hosted at North Hollywood High School. The event was part of a globalized corporate volunteer 
effort in which tens of thousands of Comcast/NBCUniversal employees, family and friends participate in 
the nation’s largest single-day corporate volunteer event.  
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Recent Schools Visited 

• Burbank Elementary School 

• Mayall Street Academy of Arts & Technology 

Magnet 

• North Hollywood Adult School 

• Rinaldi Adult Education Center 

• Valley Alternative Magnet 

School Highlights (continued) 

Special Education Center Visits: Lokrantz and Leichman  
Board Member Schmerelson addressed parents, community, and students at Leichman Special Education 
Center, and emphasized that parents should be able to participate in choosing educational options and 
placements for their students that include the kind of special care that can be provided at Special 
Education Centers like Lokrantz and Leichman. 
 
He had the opportunity to walk with L.A. Unified staff and students during Leichman’s 5th Annual 
Awareness Walk on May 5th. It was a beautiful event to celebrate people with all abilities and connect our 
L.A. Unified family with resources in the community including the City of Los Angeles, the County, and 
many different non-profit organizations.  

CONTENT SUBMISSION/CALL-OUT 

Do you know a Staff Member, Student, or Community member deserving of 
recognition? If so, submit a brief e-mail to ambrosia.solis@lausd.net and they 

may be chosen for a highlight in a future newsletter!  

Board District 3 Field Office: 

6651 Balboa Blvd, #A 

Lake Balboa, CA 91406 

 

Phone: (818) 654-3785 

Fax:  (818) 654-3788 
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Contact Us: 

Board District 3 Headquarters: 

333 S. Beaudry Avenue, 24th Floor 

Los Angeles, CA 90017 

 

Phone: (213) 241-8333 

Fax:  (213) 241-8467 

Migrant Education Program  
Summer School classes for eligible students in grades Pre-K through 8th grade will be offered. The 
instructional focus will build reading comprehension and writing skills. Eligible students in grades 9th – 
12 may enroll in Cyber High to “catch up” on credits. Classes will be held at Harmony Elementary and 
Stevenson Middle School from June 19 to July 18 from 8:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m., Monday through Friday 
with a meal provided during the school day. For more information please contact Nellie Barrientos at 
213- 241-0510.  
 

iConnect Beyond The Bell  
Thirty-five educational institutions are joining Beyond the Bell to raise academic performance and close 
the achievement gap by exposing students to a rich and diverse learning environment. iConnect will also 
provide teachers, parents and students access to a wealth of educational tools and resources, both face-to
-face and online. Whether students are interested in sports, art, science, history, nature, music, dance, or 
technology, iConnect Beyond the Bell has something for everyone. Visit http://
iconnectbeyondthebell.lausd.net/ and find fun and enriching learning activities available throughout the 
greater Los Angeles area. For more information, please contact Luis Mora at 213-241-7900.  
 

Comprehensive Summer Enrichment Programs  
The District’s Beyond the Bell Branch will operate Summer Enrichment Programs at more than 200 
elementary and middle schools during the summer vacation period. The programs will provide daily 
activities Monday through Friday, beginning June 19. Meals will be served. Each program will 
include three components—academic, enrichment and recreation. For a comprehensive list of 
participating school sites, operating dates/hours and contact information, please go to http://bit.ly/
LAUSummer17.  
 

Online Resources  
The District’s Beyond the Bell Branch will provide a variety of online resources for students, which will 
be accessible from the Beyond the Bell Branch website. Beginning in June, students and families can 
reinforce learning, and provide online projects and activities to keep youngsters engaged during the 
summer months. For more information please visit http://bit.ly/LAUSummer17, search for 
#LASummer17, follow them on Twitter @BTBLA), Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/BTBLA), 
sign up for their newsletter (http://eepurl.com/wpPH5), or contact (your local school site.) 

UP-COMING DISTRICT EVENTS 
 The LAUSD Beyond the Bell Program’s “Jazz Big Band” will open the annual Playboy Jazz 

Festival on June 11th, 2017. The event starts at 2:00 p.m., and is held at the Hollywood Bowl, 
located at 2301 Highland Ave, Los Angeles, CA 90068. For more information, including 
information regarding ticket purchase, please contact: Tony White at 213-241-7900 

 3rd Annual LAUSD Student Film Festival Be sure to check out the 3rd Annual LAUSD 
Student Film Fest this May 25th! Hosted by the LAUSD Arts Education Branch, the Film Festival 
will take place at the Academy of Motion Picture Arts & Sciences Samuel Goldwyn Theatre in 
Beverly Hills on Thursday, May 25, 2017 at 6:30 PM, with a red carpet from 5:30 to 6:30 PM. If 
you have any questions, please contact Matthew Kennedy, K-12 Arts Adviser: Theatre & Film at 
Matthew.Kennedy@LAUSD.net 

Page 10 

Committee Meeting Recap (continued) 

The PSC programs serve up to eight children per classroom with severe levels of special needs and 
implement evidence-based therapies – Discrete Trial Training (DTT), Pivotal Response Training (PRT), 
and Auditory Verbal Behavior (AVB) Therapy. The PAL program serves up to ten students per classroom 
with moderate to severe levels of need and includes regularly scheduled interactions with general 
education peers in preschool and kindergarten classes. PCC programs serve up to 24 students 
in general child care and prioritizes inclusion of up to 10 special education students with a variety of 
special needs. Each unique program implements evidence-based therapies and curriculum to support 
growth in social skills, academic readiness, and encourage inclusive environments for all students of L.A. 
Unified.  

The final presentation to the Committee covered the Reintegration 
(Exiting from Special Education) and efforts to promote 
independence, inclusion, and achievement for Students. The Division 
of Special Education Initiatives are based on the acronym PIE: 
Prevention and Intervention, Instruction/ Integration, and Exit. The 
overarching goal is to ensure success and reduce recidivism of students. 
Transition services include a "fading plan" prior to exiting, providing 
continual support through general education programs and monitoring 
progress following exit. Mr. Jose Gonzalez, Administrative 
Coordinator of Local District Northeast, and Mr. Arvin Garcia, 
Intervention Coordinator of Local District Central and 
Local District East, co-led the presentation on Reintegration. District 
staff proudly reported that LAUSD has increased the successful exiting 
of students, appropriately prepared for success in general education 
settings, and looks forward to achieving better life outcomes for all 
students.  

Concluding the presentation on reintegration, Interim Associate 
Superintendent of the Division of Special Education,                        
Ms. Beth Kauffman, thanked her team for their vigorous work and                                                     
thanked Board Member Schmerelson for his leadership chairing the Special Education Ad Hoc 
Committee. Board Member Schmerelson reiterated his pride in the staff, students, and parents involved 
in Special Education programs and services and how much he enjoyed the information, goals and 
achievements that have been shared at each meeting.  

 

District Events (continued) 

This event was made possible through the ongoing generosity and support of the Friends of AALA,  
AALA Alumni and active members, business partners and community organizations.  

 

May 2017 Board Meeting Recap 
The May 9 Regular LAUSD Board Meeting opened with a very special and inspiring choral performance 
by Brezae Weeks and Ymani Jackson, students attending the Humanities and Arts Academy of Los Angeles. 
These talented young women were introduced by Principal Gregory Fisher and delivered a moving 
rendition of For Good from the musical Wicked.  

During her report, Superintendent King took a moment to recognize all classified employees and to kick 
off the Annual Classified Employees Week to be celebrated May 21-27. Classified school employees are 
the Everyday Heroes who play a critical role in supporting our students and keeping our schools safe, clean 
and orderly. Director of the Personnel Commission, Karla Gould, recognized the “2017 Exemplary 
Employee of the Year” Mr. Dameon Pichetrungsi. He is a resource specialist program assistant at Broadway 
Elementary School. He received the award for going above and beyond his duties to make parents and 
students feel safe on his campus.  

Letetsia Fox, President of the California School Employees Association (CSEA), introduced her union's 
Appreciating Classified Employees (ACE) program that enables District administrators and trustees to 
have a chance to “walk a mile” in a classified employee’s shoes. The ACE program began in 2007 to 
recognize the contributions of classified employees and to promote understanding between district staff 
and the administration. Board Member Schmerelson volunteered to be paired with a cafeteria employee 
in his district. For more information, please visit: http://www.csea.com/web/Events/Classified-School-
Employee-Week  

Hilda Maldonado, Executive Director of the Multilingual and Multicultural Education Department, 
highlighted progress and best practices regarding English Learner Reclassification. Over the last 5 years, 
traditional District schools have continued to increase the annual percentage of English Learners who are 
being reclassified. The District will continue to use responsible reclassification, prevention, and 
intervention strategies to monitor English learner student cohorts. Ms. Maldonado informed the Board 
that, in the 2017-2018 school year, the District will begin using the English Language Proficiency 
Assessment for California (ELPAC) as well as updated reclassification criteria that will align with the 
changes in ESSA regulations. 

Most New Business items remained on the consent calendar including procurement actions for a 
$365,000 contract to outfit 38 school police vehicles, the purchase of 31 utility and service vehicles for 
$947,530, an $11 million contract to purchase 87 new buses, and $600,000 to purchase GPS hardware to 
better track District buses. Facilities items remaining on consent included architectural and engineering 
contracts for $693,667, approval for the Colfax Charter Elementary School Classroom Addition Project 
and for the Venice High School Comprehensive Modernization Project, three Critical School Repair 
Needs Projects, four Board Member and Local District Priority Projects and the installation of shade 
structures at six early education centers. Proposition 39 renovation projects at 96 specified school, in the 
amount of "not to exceed" costs of $19,262,800, were also approved. 

Board Members voiced comments and questions on several procurement actions including $3 million for 
the mobile vision care program, clarification on the scope of work and language for several IT contracts, 
and a request for additional information on the market rates for General Obligation Refunding Bonds for 
the 2017-2018 year. A $1 million contract for School Mint, a school search software tool related to the 
Unified Enrollment Program, was postponed. 
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The Los Angeles Unified School District will offer summer programs at select elementary, middle, and high schools. 
School sites have begun enrollment which will continue until summer programming begins. Additionally, L.A. 

Unified will provide families with a variety of age appropriate links to online Internet resources designed to keep 
youngsters academically and actively engaged during the summer months.  

High School 2017 Summer Term  
Students enrolled in District high schools during the 2017 spring semester and who need to recover 
credits for D or F grades are eligible to enroll in up to two classes at any of the 72-high school 
Summer Term sites. The program will be held from June 22 through July 27 with no school held on 
July 3 and July 4 in observance of the Independence Day holiday. Classes will be held daily from 8:30 
a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Meals will be served during a half-hour nutrition break between classes. For a list of 
participating schools, please go http://bit.ly/HSTerm17. New this year, eligible recently arrived 
immigrant high school students will participate in a college awareness program at select schools 
throughout the district. For more information, please contact Betsy Castillo at 213-241-7900.  
 

Academic Support at Select Elementary and Middle Schools  
A special 2017 CORE Extended Learning Opportunity Summer Program will be available at select 
elementary, and middle schools. This program is designed to help children in elementary grades meet 
grade-level standards in English language arts or mathematics who are incoming Middle School grade 
students. The program will be held June 20 to July 19 from 8:00 a.m.-11:50 a.m. with a meal 
provided during or after the school day. Student enrollment is based on eligibility, priority, and 
available space. For a complete list of schools participating in this program please go to http://bit.ly/
EL-MSummer17 For more information, please contact Nancy Robinson at 213-241-7900. 
 

Summer Pool Program  
Summer of 2017 will see the return of the Beyond the Bell Branch Portable Pool Water Safety 
Program. Since it began in 1963, the Portable Pool Program has been a fixture in summer 
programming for Beyond the Bell. Aligned with California’s water conservation and recycling 
initiative, the program will be offered at 16 LAUSD elementary schools with a 4-week rotation at each 
site. The schools are 186th Street, 54th Street, 6th Avenue, Coldwater Canyon, Grand View Blvd., 
Harmony, Harrison, Hoover, Loma Vista, Montara, Morningside, San Antonio, San Fernando, San 
Gabriel, Valerio, and Wilmington Park. For more information, please contact Steve Alvarado at 213-
633-3535.  
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L.A. Unified Summer Program Information 

School Highlights 

Hoops with Heart Donates Sports Equipment to Canoga Park Elementary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hoops with Heart (HWH) is a non-profit organization run by teens who raise funds to donate 
sports equipment to underfunded after-school programs. In addition to providing athletic equipment, 
HWH scholar-athletes also provide mentorship to children through sports clinics.  

In 2013, as a sophomore at Sierra Canyon High School, Ben Messinger was seeking a meaningful way to 
contribute to the community, and paired his love of basketball with community service. Hoops with 
Heart was established as a California 501(c)3 non-profit, and began to grow (for more information, 
please visit their website: http://www.hoopswithheart.org/) 

On Friday, May 5th, HWH held a major mentoring session and donation of sports equipment at Canoga 
Park Elementary School, led by Sierra Canyon Girls' Soccer and Boys' Basketball team members, 
including nationally ranked high school athletes. Fulfilling their underlying goal to empower youth in 
Los Angeles through sports and mentorship, the organization led hands-
on basketball, soccer, and agility clinics for the boys and girls at the 
school. 

Commenting on their program, the Messinger brothers explained that 
“By donating sports equipment and leading mentoring clinics we are 
able to make memorable one-on-one connections with children living 
in communities challenged by poverty, violence, and drugs. We seek to 
help kids build fitness, improve their self-esteem, and provide a much-
needed positive experience.”  

Special Education Teacher Nancy Joaquin (right) receiving the news she is 
being awarded the Helpful Honda Teacher Appreciation Award  

Students dancing at Buddy Prom 

From North Hollywood High School Zoo 
Magnet, Melissa A. Ruiz with her mom, 

Flor, & her brother, Diego 

From Chatsworth High School, Sebastian 
Revel & his dad, Jacob,  

From SOCES, Matthew Medved with 
his parents, Paul & Rachel, & his 

sister, Hannah 

Board Meeting Recap (continued) 

Public comment was heard on the following resolutions that were all approved by the Board: (1) 
Resolution in Support of Community Schools in the Los Angeles Unified School District, (2) 
Declaring Foster and Kinship Care Awareness Month and Advocate for 100% Identification of 
Foster and Kinship Care Students in California, (3) Classified School Employee Week 2017, (4) In 
Favor of Vegan Options in School Menus and (5) Reaffirmation of Los Angeles Unified School 
District Schools as Safe Zones for Families Threatened by Immigration Enforcement. The Board 
adjourned the Regular Board Meeting in memory of John Kim, a counselor at Fremont High School, and 
Manuel Diaz, a teacher at Belmont High School.  

All actions for the evening Special (Charters) Board Meeting remained on the consent calendar. The 
recommendation for denial of the material revision of the charter for Citizens of the World 2 to merge 
with Citizens of the World Charter Hollywood, and the recommendation for denial of the Renewal 
Petition for Citizens of the World Eastside, that were postponed at the April meeting, were rescinded by 
the petitioners. As part of the discussion, Board Member Vladovic expressed his concern for the EL 
reclassification rate at Enadia Technology Enriched Charter while applauding them for their enthusiasm 
and continuing improvement  

When discussing this same item, Board Member McKenna strongly encouraged this school, and other 
affiliated charter schools, to do their best to increase reclassification rates. Public comment was heard on 
three new charter petitions.  

The next Regular Board Meeting is scheduled for June 13, 2017. Please visit: https://boe.lausd.net to 
review the agenda and materials when posted.  

May 2017 Special Education Ad Hoc Committee Meeting Recap 

The last Special Education Ad Hoc Committee Meeting of the year 
was held on Tuesday, May 23. Included on the agenda were 
presentations on Career and Transition Centers, a program overview 
of the Early Childhood Special Education Division, and an 
informational presentation regarding the process for students 
transitioning and exiting Special Education services. 

Board Member Schmerelson welcomed everyone and introduced the 
first presentation regarding Career and Transition Centers (CTC). 
L.A. Unified operates six Centers throughout the District: Banneker 
CTC, Leichman CTC, Miller CTC, Perez CTC, Widney CTC, and 
Willenberg CTC. Ms. Lisa Kendrick, Director of 
Instruction, acknowledged the variety of vocational programs at the 
Centers. Mr. Michael Terry, Principal of Perez CTC, presented on the 
history and development of the Centers, including the identification 
of core goals and objectives for the programs. Mr. Gavin Mirigliani, 
Assistant Principal of Willenberg CTC, addressed the Committee and 
discussed how work training programs prepare Interns (as they refer 
to their students), for real life skills and vocational workforce 
employment, stating, "[Interns] are not playing with Fischer-Price toys, [they're] craftsmen working with 
tools."  

Principals from each Center introduced themselves, described unique programs at their sites, and 
introduced CTC Interns and their Parents to share their personal success stories with the Committee. For 
example, Perez’s Center recent Graduate, Kekeli Symanowicz, acquired gainful employment with L.A. 
Unified as a Campus Aide and will be taking classes at East Los Angeles College in the Fall. For a complete 
list of current CTC Campuses, program descriptions and contact information, please visit the Division's 
website at: http://achieve.lausd.net/Page/4590  

Following the CTC Presentations, Ms. Theresa Martin, Director of the Early Childhood Special Education 
Division, delivered a comprehensive program overview of the Preschool Comprehensive (PSC) program, 
Preschool for All Learners (PAL) program, and the Preschool Collaborative Classrooms (PCC) that serve 
our earliest learners at Early Education Centers. The committee was briefed on the broad range of 
services, therapies and teaching embedded in each program to address individual student abilities while 
prioritizing collaborative staffing models. 

North Hollywood HS: (Students Ana Celia Garcia & Austin 
Ho with their parents, Principal Rosales &  

Board Member Schmerelson)  

Northridge Academy HS: (Students Brianna Murillo & 
Sarah Ann Cadwallader with their parents,  

Principal Castro & Board Member Schmerelson)  

Daniel Pearl HS: (Rebekah Spector 
& her parents with Principal Smith 

& Board Member Schmerelson)  

 

Board Member Schmerelson 

Principal Michael Terry of Perez CTC 

Interim Association Superintendent of the 
Division of Special Education, 

Ms. Beth Kauffman 
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